Ligonier Park Board Meeting — Monday, July 18, 2016
6:00pm - Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present:
Brian Hite, Gary Byers, Matt Kreager, Kathy Hagen,

Administration Present: Alan Duncan

Citizens:
None

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite

The board approved the minutes for June. Motion by Kreager second by Hagen All ayes.
The board approved the claim register for June totaling $26,100.73.

Motion by Hagen, second by Kreager. All ayes.

New Business:

Alan reported that the first water bill for the splash pad was $2,084.00. He also informed the board that there
will be a hold on spending until the TIF funding is resolved. There will be a meeting with department heads in
August with Umbaugh & Associates regarding funds.

Unfinished Business:

The board approved the hiring of Leah Hazelton as the new custodian for the Recreation Center. Motion by
Hagen, second by Kreager. All ayes. A starting wage of $9 per hour with the possibility of a raise in 90 days
was approved. Motion by Kreager, second by Byers. All ayes. Thank you letters will be sent to all applicants
that applied.

Other Business:

Kathy presented the board with a letter proposing adding Pickleball as an indoor activity. Games could be
played in the gym either on Wednesday or Friday nights. The cost of equipment needed would be at the
highest around $640. The board welcomed her proposal.

The building addition committee will meet on Monday, July 25 at 7pm.

Programs:

City League Majors baseball tourney results: Burnworth Zollars defeated Ligonier Telephone 9 to 1 to win
the championship. All other t-ball and baseball teams received their end of season awards.

The current session of Aerobics has 25 participants, Yoga has 15 and Senior Fitness has 14.

Registration for Youth Flag football begins on August 8 with the first game scheduled for Saturday,
September 10.

The Farmers Market has 25 registered vendors and the Flea Market has 10.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm. Motion by Hagen, second by Byers. All ayes.

Secretary of Park Board

Brian Hite Daric Weimer



